
  

VILLAGE OF BREWSTER 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

16 JANUARY 2019 
7:30 P.M. 

PUBLIC HEARING & REGULAR MEETING 

MINUTES 

The Board of Trustees of the Village of Brewster held a Public Hearing at 7:30 PM followed by a regular meeting at 7:36 PM, 
on January 16, 2019 at Village Hall, 50 Main Street, Brewster, NY 10509. 

Attendees:         Absent: 
Mayor: James Schoenig 
Deputy Mayor and Trustee: Christine Piccini 
Trustees; Mary Bryde, George Gaspar, Tom Boissonnault  
Village Police Chief: John Del Gardo 
Village Engineer: Todd Atkinson 
Village Counsel: Anthony Molé 
Clerk & Treasurer: Peter Hansen 
Deputy Clerk-Treasurer: Michelle Chiudina 

Pledge to flag. 

Notation of Exits 

Mayor Schoenig motions to open the Public Hearing, Deputy Mayor Piccini 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

Public Hearing  

To consider a request for a Special Exception Use Permit in the PB District regarding construction of a multi-family 
residential building on a corner lot at 530 N. Main Street S.B.L No. 56.82-1-47. 

Gerry Schramek, a Commissioner of the Brewster Southeast Fire District, is attending on behalf of the Fire District to stay 
abreast of development in the Village and the Town.  Mr. Schramek expresses concern about the strain development could 
place on the Volunteer Fire Department.  Mayor Schoenig says that the Fire District was involved in the early phases of 
Envision Brewster discussions.  Mr. Schramek says that there has been a change in leadership and we would like to be part 
of the discussions going forward.  Deputy Mayor Piccini says the developer and the Village asked for input from the Fire 
District regarding development plans and we will continue to do that.  Mr. Schramek says they would like to take a more 
active role.   

Mayor Schoenig motions to close the Public Hearing, Trustee Gaspar 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

Regular Meeting 

Mayor Schoenig motions to open the Regular Meeting, Trustee Bryde 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.   

1. Mayor Schoenig motions to amend the Regular Meeting agenda and place the Special Exception Use Permit on the 
agenda.  Trustee Gaspar motions to adopt Resolution No. 011619-1 regarding application for a Special Exception Use 
Permit for 530 North Main Street (copy of Resolution attached to these minutes) including SEQRA disposition and 
clarification to side yard setbacks et al, Mayor Schoenig 2nd; discussion;  Deputy Mayor Piccini mentions that she has 
been opposed to parking in the front of the building since the beginning of these discussions, Trustee Gaspar says it is 
his belief that in this instance the proposed layout is the best application for this site,  Trustee Bryde concurs, Mayor 
Schoenig calls for a roll call vote: 

Deputy Mayor Piccini:  No,   Trustee Gaspar:  Yes,   Mayor Schoenig:  Yes,   Trustee Bryde:  Yes,  Trustee Boissonnault:  Yes,  
Resolution No. 011619-1 to grant the Special Exception Use Permit for the 530 N. Main Street multi-family construction in 
the PB district is adopted by a vote of 4 to 1. 

2. Monthly Reports 
2.1. December, 2018 Code Enforcement Report ς copy attached to these minutes.  Bill Scorca delivers the December 

Code Enforcement Report.  Mayor Schoenig asks about Title Searches.  Mr. Scorca says we typically do not inspect 



  

a property when a title search is requested but we do on occasion depending on circumstances such as open 
permits or questionable conditions.  Mr. Scorca says Code Enforcement recommends including a property 
inspection as part of the title search to ensure that what is reflected in the property file accurately reflects the 
actual conditions.  Counsel Molé will review the Village Code to see if that additional process needs to be codified.  
Mayor Schoenig motions to accept the Code Enforcement Report for December, Deputy Mayor Piccini 2nd all in 
favor 5 to 0. 

2.2. DecemberΣ нлму 9ƴƎƛƴŜŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ ς copy attached to these minutes.  Todd Atkinson delivers the December 
9ƴƎƛƴŜŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘΦ  Deputy Mayor Piccini asks about updating the Zoning Table with the Special Exception Use 
Permit in the PB District.  Mr. Atkinson says we have now verified that the version of the spreadsheet we have now 
is the most recent and we will modify it to include the Special Exception Use Permit for the PB District as recently 
adopted by the Board of Trustees.  aŀȅƻǊ {ŎƘƻŜƴƛƎ Ƴƻǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ŀŎŎŜǇǘ ǘƘŜ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ 9ƴƎƛƴŜŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘΣ 5ŜǇǳǘȅ 
Mayor Piccini 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

2.3. December, 2018 Police Report ς copy attached to these minutes.  Chief John Del Gardo delivers the December 
Police Report.  Trustee Bryde asks about the five harassment complaints.  Chief Del Gardo says every location was 
different and one was in a bar.  Trustee Bryde asks about the Gas spill.  Chief Del Gardo says there was a minor gas 
spill at one of the stations where the customer was filling up a portable container.  Trustee Bryde asks about the 
άleaving the sceneΦέ /ƘƛŜŦ 5Ŝƭ DŀǊŘƻ ǎŀȅǎ there was a situation where someone did some property damage and left 
the scene dragging some debris with him.  Trustee Bryde asks about the homeless condition. Chief Del Gardo says 
it was the same person on two separate occasions.  Trustee Bryde said she attended a Community That Cares 
meeting this morning and the question was raised about having our Police be a regular attendee but Trustee Bryde 
said that the Police Chief would be happy to attend when an occasion warranted but not on a regular basis.  Chief 
Del Gardo agreed.  Mayor Schoenig commends Chief Del Gardo and his officers for the outstanding work they do 
to keep our community safe.  Mayor Schoenig motions to accept the December Police Report, Trustee Bryde 2nd all 
in favor 5 to 0. 

2.4. December, 2018 Planning Board Report ς copy attached to these minutes.  Rick Stockburger provided the 
December Planning Board Report which encompassed the January 8, 2019 meeting.  Mayor Schoenig motions to 
accept the December Planning Board Report, Trustee Gaspar 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

2.5. December, 2018 Zoning Board of Appeals Report ς copy attached to these minutes.  Todd Gianguzzi provided the 
December Zoning Board of Appeals Report of no activity.  Mayor Schoenig motions to accept the ZBA report of no 
activity, Trustee Bryde 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

3. Food Pantry Tuesday 9-12, Thursday 12-3 Park St. Permission to Park ς Sue Burcroff asks the Board for consideration 
during Tuesdays and Thursdays regarding parking meter enforcement on Park Street for their volunteers who have 
difficulty climbing the hill.  Mayor Schoenig says we cannot selectively enforce our parking rules but we will look into a 
solution that might help you. 

4. Verizon Telephone Proposal ς Clerk Hansen says the Verizon proposal is still lacking a little detail and the representative 
has not returned repeated calls.  As soon as Clerk Hansen has all the information he will report back to the Board for a 
decision. 

5. Medicare Part D payments ς The Board agrees to budget the refunds for eligible retirees in 2016, 2017, and 2018 in the 
FY2020 budget. 

6. Refuse Budgetary Billing rate $25.00 per unit per month starting March 1st for those who sign up.  The Board agrees 
that the amount and budgetary billing policy is reasonable and should move forward effective with the March 1, 2019 
billing. 

7. Parking fines increase ς Mayor Schoenig says we are currently charging $25 for an expired meter or time limit parking 
ticket.  We are one of the only municipalities charging this small amount for a parking ticket.  Mayor Schoenig motions 
to set a public hearing to raise parking fines from $25 to $50 here at Village Hall, 50 Main Street, Brewster, NY 10509 at 
7:30 PM, February 6, 2019, Trustee Bryde 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

8. Parking meters on N. Main Street ς Mayor Schoenig says there are no parking meters on N. Main Street and meters on 
tŀǊƪ {ǘǊŜŜǘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƎŀǊƴŜǊ ƳǳŎƘ ǳǎŜΦ  aŀȅƻǊ {ŎƘƻŜƴƛƎ says he would like to look into locating some meters on N. Main.  
The Board agrees that Mayor Schoenig should look into it and report back. 

9. Comcast Franchise Agreement ς Counsel Molé has identified several items that need clarification in the current 
Franchise proposal Comcast provided and asks the Board if they want him to put together a letter to their 



  

representative to try and resolve these issues.  The Board agrees that Counsel Molé should follow up with Comcast on a 
firm franchise agreement. 

10. Billing arrears (45 day post quarterly billing list) ς Clerk Hansen says the Refuse billing is not yet in arrears and the 
Sewer arrears report from last month is roughly the same though it has improved somewhat. 

11. Correspondence sent & received for December, 2018 ς Mayor Schoenig motions to accept correspondence sent and 
received for December, Trustee Bryde 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

12. Minutes for approval;  
13. December 19, 2018 Minutes ς Trustee Bryde motions to accept the December 19, 2018 Minutes, 2nd all in favor 4 to 0, 

Trustee Gaspar abstains due to absence. 
14. Vouchers Payable ς Deputy Mayor Piccini reviewed the vouchers and found everything in order. 

14.1. A -  GENERAL FUND $ 61,470.17 
14.2. C ς  REFUSE & GARBAGE 19,526.37 
14.3. EN -  ENGINEERING FEES ESCROW 4,523.75 
14.4. F -  WATER FUND 21,531.52 
14.5. G -  SEWER FUND 18,026.66 
14.6. H63 - TONETTA BROOK MARVIN AVE 2,160.00 
14.7. T -  TRUST & AGENCY 11,793.65 

Total Vouchers Payable $ 139,032.12 
Mayor Schoenig motions to approve Vouchers Payable as written, Deputy Mayor Piccini 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 
15. Other Business 

15.1. Deputy Mayor Piccini says she was stuck behind a rubbish truck on Progress Street and watched them put 
recycling in a trash compacting truck, called Suburban Carting who said that cardboard was all wax covered and 
used for food and that is why it went in with the trash.  Deputy Mayor Piccini says Village Matters articles are due 
no later than February 6, 2019.  Deputy Mayor Piccini mentions she, Trustee Bryde, Deputy Clerk-Treasurer 
Michelle Chiudina, and Clerk & Treasurer Peter Hansen met today to discuss how to move forward with Village 
Matters. 

15.2. Trustee Bryde says two of the Women of Distinction Award recipients are arranging to have head shots 
taken for display at Village Hall. 

16. New Business 
16.1. Deputy Mayor Piccini received a phone call from Cathy Croft telling her the primary date will move from 

September to June and this will cause petition circulation and tŀǊǘȅ /ŀǳŎǳǎΩ to also move on the calendar.   
16.2. Trustee Bryde asks if anyone went to the swearing in of new Senator.  No one attended. 
16.3. Trustee Boissonnault attended the School Board meeting.  Garden Street School offer is still viable until 

August.   
16.4. Mayor Schoenig says the Governor is eliminating the Aid to Independent Municipalities.  This will hurt the 

Village by basically eliminating any tax increase we might be allowed this year.  AIM is just about 2% of our tax levy 
and eliminating it will hurt our General Fund revenues with no offset.  The Governor proposes internet sales tax to 
offset the AIM loss but Putnam County does not share sales tax with the local municipalities so we are left with a 
total loss of revenue with nothing to replace it.  

17. Public Comment 
17.1. Judy Callahan says the parking enforcement in front of 121 Main Street has created a difficult situation for 

the tenants and clients for our operations.  There is really no place to park in the lot behind and below.   
17.2. Rick Stockburger says he and Dave Kulo want to attend Planning Federation training in Saratoga this April 

28-30.  Trustee Gaspar motions to approve attendance for David Kulo and Rick Stockburger at the NY Planning 
Federation training April 28-30, 2019, Trustee Boissonnault 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

18. Mayor Schoenig motions to adjourn, Trustee Bryde 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  


